SSWG Report

for November 19, 2003 ROS Meeting

The Steady State Working Group (SSWG)met in Taylor November 10th through November 12th to work on the Data Set B load flow cases.  The cases will be finalized the week of November 17th.  

Several members of the SSWG wanted the load flow cases to contain a pure economic dispatch that would identify problems with the existing system that need to be addressed.  Others wanted a more realistic dispatch that complied with the 2004 Commercially Significant Constraints (CSC) limits.  The SSWG discussed the merits of both dispatches and agreed to post cases with both dispatches.  Oncor did not agree with this compromise and preferred only a single set of cases with a pure economic dispatch.  

ERCOT attempted to use a dispatch created with UPLAN.  Technical and legal issues prevented the UPLAN dispatch from completed in time to support the Data Set B cases.  One of the major technical issues was to identify the correct Pmax, Qmax and Qmin to use in the software.  ERCOT and the SSWG will be working to better define the values that should be used in the load flow cases.  Legal issues need to be resolved with regards to the confidentiality of the generating station data used to create the UPLAN dispatch.  

The two dispatches used in the load flow cases follow the methodology in the SSWG procedure manual with a couple of exceptions.  Based on the SSWGs understanding of a TAC directive, generating units that have been identified as being “Mothballed” will be dispatched in Data Set B if they are the most economical generation source available.  The combined cycle units will be redispatched from 95% to 100% to account for the new spinning reserve philosophy that includes disconnecting Loads Acting as a Resource (LARS) to meet ERCOTs generation requirements.  

The SSWG is working with ERCOT to resolve problems identified in the Data Set A Reliability Assessment.  We are also providing updates to the data dictionary and working on revising our procedure manual.   

John Moore (STEC) volunteered to be the Vice Chairman for 2004.  Julius Moore (CPS) will be the SSWG chairman for 2004

